
Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Parish Council meeting held on Monday 24th October 2011 at 7.30pm in Chorley Village Hall.

Present: Cllrs B Hamilton-Russell (Chairman), R Abbiss, M Shineton, A Parsons, H Barratt, D Walsh and S Steed (co-opted this evening).

Parishioner: 1 – Mrs S Steed

Clerk: Mrs F Morris

0)
Public participation:

No matters raised.

1)
Apologies for absence:

Cllr T Casswell (working). RESOLVED to accept apologies.

2)
Casual Vacancy/signing of declaration of acceptance of office:

Mrs Sheila Steed introduced herself and expressed an interest in joining the Parish Council. It was RESOLVED that Mrs Steed be co-opted as Councillor and she signed the declaration of acceptance of office.

3)
Declaration of Interests:

Cllr Hamilton-Russell declared a personal interest in item 9b Parish Watch as he is co-ordinator.

Cllr Abbiss declared a personal interest in item 11 ALC report as Chairman of ALC.

Cllr Shineton declared a prejudicial interest in item 8 – (Correspondence) – letter from Cleobury Youth Forum as she is Chairman and sent the letter.

4)
To confirm minutes of the meeting held on 26th September 2011:

It was RESOLVED to accept these as a true record and Chairman signed the minutes.

5)
Matters Arising from the minutes:
a)  Clerk’s Progress report:
New Councillor – Clerk asked Cllr Steed if she was ok to receive papers, etc via email – Cllr Steed confirmed that this was ok.
Newsletters:

Clerk asked if anyone had any problems. None reported, all delivered.

Heath Farm, Bagginswood:

Clare Gittens from Heath Farm rang to say that the Horse sign had been ordered through SC.

Willowdene Farm/ Lengthsman Scheme:

Graham Downes will be providing salt/grit to Willowdene very shortly, if not already done so.

The bin has been moved from by the Village Hall to further up the New Road.

Bank – deletion of signatories:

Clerked thanked Cllr Shineton for sorting out the problem and returning the form. This was checked at the branch when Clerk took it in and they have all contact details so not sure why they contacted Cllr Shineton instead of Clerk.

b) Reply from SC re: Kennels bridge. 
It was RESOLVED to write to SC and ask if the tree removal had been completed as it was felt that more still needed to be removed.
c)Any other matters arising from minutes:
Bakehouse Lane sign – no further news.

Planning booklet – Clerk has not received these as there had been a huge request.

6)
Election of Vice-Chairman and Personnel Committee member:
Vice-Chairman:

It was RESOLVED that Cllr Parsons be elected as Vice-Chairman.

Personnel Committee member:

It was RESOLVED to defer this until the next meeting when Cllr Casswell was will be in attendance.

7)
Planning applications: 

a) Erection of an agricultural storage building for the storage of straw, machinery and fodder - Raysland, Chorley – for information only. Noted receipt.
b) Erection of extension to side elevation following demolition of existing garage – Stanley Bungalow, Chorley:
These plans were to demolish the garage and replace with an extension with a pitched roof; this was not increasing the footprint of the bungalow.
It was RESOLVED to support the plans as this was an improvement of the general design.

c) Any others received after issue of agenda:
No further plans received.

Cllr Shineton confirmed that The Firs was in the hands of the Enforcement Officer and would keep Councillors informed of the situation.

8)
Correspondence:  

Letter from Solicitors re: Glebe Drive land purchase – noted receipt, Clerk has all legal documents.
Queen’s Jubilee Beacons/LJC agendas and papers for meeting on 20th October – Chairman pointed out that this had been discussed at the LJC meeting. After discussions it was RESOLEVED that due to the time of the year (crops etc in fields) and appropriate site not being available the Parish Council would not have a beacon but would be happy to assist other local parishes.
Chairman also confirmed that at the LJC meeting the following items were raised:

Cardboard recycling – with effect from end of November cardboard will no longer be able to be recycled in the green bins.

Broadband – the intention is to try to get everyone up to 2mb. Shropshire Star tonight indicated that Church towers/steeples were being investigated.

Cleobury Mortimer Patients Voice – it is hoped that each PC would provide someone to sit on this committee. It was suggested that this should be someone who uses Cleobury Mortimer Medical Practice. It was RESOLVED to put an item in the next newsletter asking for a volunteer.
Chorley Family Playgroup – awarded £3500 following their request of £5000 to meet OFSTED requirements. It was RESOLVED that the Clerk make enquiries as to whether the PC are still eligible to use the POW with a  view to providing the Playschool with funding and also the use of the Quality Council logo for next meeting.

Survey to be carried out regarding on street parking in Cleobury Mortimer (2 hour maximum).
Arien Signs brochure – noted receipt.
Emails (forwarded to Councillors): 

ALC – Crash maps – noted receipt.
Weekly Planning lists

 ALC – Update re Parish Charter and future provision of IT services/copy letter from Ryton X1 Towns – letters read out. Cllr Abbiss confirmed that ALC managed to have this service retained last year but would not be saved this year.  There are 18 Parish Councils in Shropshire not on email. Clerk pointed out that most documents from SC now come via email and it is difficult to know which to print off. It was RESOLVED that when Clerk forwards emails to Councillors if a Cllr would like discussions on any email then to ask clerk to put this on the agenda for discussion and clerk will print off the email.
Changes to local hospital services – meeting 15th November 7pm West side hall Oldbury Wells School

Rural Services Network newsletter

ALC – DIS Extra 769 document – noted receipt.
ALC – Information re: Budgets/Precepts training; Blachere Illuminations; Code of recommended practice: It was RESOLVED that Cllrs Barratt, Hamilton-Russell, Abbiss, Steed and Clerk will attend this training.
ALC – SC Development Management briefing notes.
ALC – Plastic bottle recycling in Bridgnorth area – roadshow dates/venues – noted receipt.
Community Council Fuel Buying – It was RESOLVED that Clerk asks for more details.
ALC – ‘Local Works’ – noted receipt.
ALC – Public consultation to the proposed restructuring of Midland Regional Flood and Costal Communities – noted receipt.

ALC – leaving gift for Gail. Cannot contribute from precept. Anyone interested in making a donation should hand this to Cllr Abbiss. The presentation will be made at the AGM.

ALC – A new voice for parents in the West Midlands – noted receipt.

ALC – New ‘Be Clear on cancer Campaign’ - partner toolkit – noted receipt.

Cllr Gwilym Butler – Agenda/Samdev comments re: cluster or hub: Clerk will check whether comments have been sent in. Chairman confirmed that he had talked to Cllr Butler at the LJC meeting and will look to inviting him to the November meeting.
ALC – Street Cleaning survey – Clerk will complete this.

Came and Company – Newsletter – noted receipt.

Rural Services Network – newsletter – noted receipt.

ALC – AGM 5th November – papers forwarded to delegates via email. No further interest.

SC – copy of Members Interests form for Cllr Casswell.

St Mary’s church Christmas tree Festival – 17th and 18th December – RESOLVED to take part in this event.

Housing Alliance AGM – no interest shown.

ALC – Housing surveys being carried out in the County – this is bona fida.
Cleobury Youth Partnership – funding request. Cllr Shineton declared a prejudicial interest in this item and left the room.
After discussions it was RESOLVED to give a donation of £50.

Cllr Shineton was called back into the room.
9)
Parish matters/problems:
a) Parish problems:
Items raised:

· Honeysuckle Lane between Hardwickforge and BW to Roman Bridge road in a very bad state and is now being used as the diversion route.
· Not our Parish but there is a drain on the main road just round the bend between Glazeley Church and Spring Cottages that is sunk into the ground.

· Verge at Station road only partly cut back by Willowdene – Clerk will ask when this will be completed.

· Question asked if there was a weight/size limit for vehicles using the Harcourt/Litley road. There is no weight limit but there is a sign ‘unsuitable for large vehicles’.

· Fly tipping – mattress seen in field adjoining Yew Tree Farm, Chorley but was then found opposite this field on Chorley hall/Manor land.

· Lights erected on the barn at Yew Tree Farm appear to be switched on all night. It was RESOLVED to write to Mr Green and query whether this was a temporary measure due to the break in or if the lights will be permanent as planning permission might be required.
 b) Parish Watch:
Chairman pointed out the burnt out car at Hall Orchard – it was confirmed that this was a local lad.

At the LJC crime statistics were provided.

 c) Parish Plan update:
Cllr Parsons confirmed that 57 responses had been received. It was RESOLVED to extend the deadline and to put up posters ‘last chance to have your say’. 
An analysis would be given at the November meeting and report given in January newsletter.

Chairman thanked Cllr Parsons for her work.

d) Diamond Jubilee:
Clerk confirmed that Ditton Priors Medical Practice had confirmed 100 children in the Stottesdon Parish as best they could calculate. It was RESOLVED that the Clerk orders 150 coins in order that these can be obtained at the cheaper rate but to ask the supplier if a further supply could be ordered at a later date at the same price.

It was agreed to bring item 12 forward as Cllr Shineton was ill.

12)
Shropshire Councillor’s report:

S. Cllr Shineton reported that most items had been covered through the meeting but confirmed that free trees were still available. Clerk had put an item in the newsletter. Cllr Shineton gave the email to the Clerk and will forward this to the Councillors who expressed an interest.

SC – Solar panels – clerk had forwarded this email to all Cllrs.

Chairman thanked Cllr Shineton for her report and then she left the meeting.
10)
Financial matters:

a) Outstanding payments:

 Clerk’s fees - £xxx

Clerk’s expenses - £106.50 (including working from home payment)

HMRC- PAYE - £220.98

ICO renewal - £35

It was RESOLVED that these accounts be paid and Councillors/Clerk were instructed to sign the cheques.
 Clerk pointed out that Willowdene had agreed to sell the spinner (grit) to the PC for £100 but no invoice had been received.
Clerk had also looked at the prices of a push gritter and the price varied. It was RESOLVED that the Clerk spend up to £200 inclusive of VAT to purchase this for the use of Willowdene from the Lengthsman Scheme money.
b) Income since last meeting:
No bank statement received but this will be deposit account interest.

c) Quarterly bank reconciliation/budget:
Clerk provided Cllrs with the quarterly bank reconciliation and explained this. A quarterly budget was also produced and it was RESOLVED that both these be accepted.
Bank statement received and tallied with bank reconciliation – Chairman signed this.

11)
ALC report:
Cllr Abbiss confirmed that numerous correspondence had been received supporting Kinlet PC’s resolution to revert back to SHROPSHIRE Association of Local Councils.

Meeting held today with SC/ALC Executive discussing the Charter etc.

Concern expressed as to what will happen when the Standards Board is disbanded.

Area meeting held at Bridgnorth Town Council Annexe with Rachel Strivens speaking on Sustainability, which was very informative.

Suggestions made to hold bi-monthly meetings with Clerks/Chairman and 1 other to avoid repetition of area meetings.

S. Cllrs to be invited to Area meetings.

Diane Dorrell has been employed to replace Gail at ALC and she started work today.

13)
Road name signs:

Next agenda
14)
Items for next agenda:
Road Name signs
Parish Plan

Chorley Playgroup

SamDev document

15)
Date of next meeting :

28th November 2011
There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.55pm.

Cheques written:

Mrs F Morris - £xxx salary

Mrs F Morris - £106.50 expenses

ICO - £35

HMRC PAYE - £220.98

Cleobury Youth Partnership -£50

Signed:  Chairman






Date:

These minutes were approved at the Parish Council meeting dated 28th November 2011, Any amendments are shown in red and signed by the Chairman.
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